October 30th, 2011

Hi 
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Well, the All Blacks won the Rugby world cup last Sunday by beating France 8 - 7 (the lowest score of all RWC finals), but they made hard work of it and were hardly convincing, so are world champions in title only (at least for me). Still, they are probably the best team in the world at the moment. The score in the fimnal, which has the two digits 87, brings back thoughts of 1987 when they also beat the French on the same ground to win the world cup. 

[image: image2.png]



Last Wednesday saw the first commercial flight of the 787 'Dreamliner'. The flight was with ANA (All Nippon Airways) from Tokyo to HK. The picture shows its arrival in HK being sprayed with water (you know it must be HK because of the polluted air in the background!) . No, the plane is not on fire! Apparently they do this as a means of celebration. They did the same as it was leaving the airport in Tokyo. Although Boeing is a US company, it is interesting that most of the plane is actually made outside the US. About 9 countries are involved with about ¼ of the plane being made in the UK alone. This compares with the first 737 in 1967 which was 100% (or almost 100%) made in the US. 


More about airlines. Did you hear that because of industrial strife, Qantas decided yesterday to ground all its aircraft indefinitely, stranding about 80 000 passengers in Australia and 22 airports overseas. The issue is about cost reduction, loss of jobs and moving a lot of its operations to somewhere in Asia. Trying to save money, but on Friday, the day before the grounding, the CEO had his salary increased by 71%!! Is it any wonder that the '99%' are getting mad!


My computer is being a pain again The 'Num lock' and 'Scroll lock' on the keyboard often flash on and off sometimes like lights at a railway crossing! This has happened before but seemed to fix itself after a couple of days. But not this time, so far. And often as they flash, drop-down boxes open on the screen and occasionally things will close. I think I also mentioned that I have been backing up my 'D' drive onto (free) online storage sites - two of them in fact. But it may not be worth the trouble. One site allows complete files to be uploaded but will allow only one file at a time to the downloaded or sent using e-mail. On the other site, it is the opposite. So I think I may just buy another external hard drive and store everything on that. It will be much quicker (maybe a couple of hours which is the time it takes to upload or download a 600 MB video online). Also, the newer drives are small enough to carry with you around the world so your files can be accessed if need be, which of course, is the advantage of the online sites. 


I mentioned about my netscape (now owned by AOL) being hacked into and used to send mail to people in my contact list. I sent a mail to AOL but they did not reply, not even with an acknowledgement! So I changed the password and deleted the contact list to see if that helps; so far, so good. But I saved the contact list first and now have it as an icon on the browser toolbar. So when I need to get addresses, I open that tab and copy the address, as for this letter. A bit more inconvenient, but not too bad. For my secondary e-mail (mail.com) I also sent an inquiry and they not only acknowledged receipt but then sent another reply with suggestions, even though they knew it was not their site that was affected. 

That’s about it. 

Cheers
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